
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 “But as for me and my household, 

we will serve the Lord.”  (Joshua 24:15) 
 

 
 
 

 

 

How am I doing regarding the keeping of promises that I have made? Sometimes they just seem 

to roll off my tongue like an afterthought, “I’ll gladly take care of that, you can count on me.” I 

must admit that I am quite relieved that God doesn’t think like me. A lot of thought goes into 

God’s promises to us. Likewise, God expects the same from us. 

     Since the time of creation God has been pursuing an intimate relationship with humankind, 

resulting in a series of covenants (or agreements ) with us. These have ranged from charging us 

with the care of creation, to empowering us to rebuild, to the promise of proliferation, to 

freedom from slavery, to the granting of the wish for a king and finally to the arrival of the King 

of Kings to assure our salvation. What greater love is there than the love of God for all of His 

children. 

     It is here, on this corner in Fishkill, that we of the First Reformed Church pause and 

reaffirm our commitment to this relationship with our God and, also God’s creation.  

     We cannot earn God’s love nor solicit God’s grace,  but we are filled with gratitude for the 

opportunity to serve such a gracious and loving Creator. On September 30th and October 7th, 

two members of our congregation will share with us their personal experiences of God’s 

intervention in their lives and how they gratefully respond to the call for love and service 

among all of God’s creation.  May their stories of love and mercy open all of our hearts and 

minds to the vision of God’s design for our lives and how we may best achieve that goal, 

utilizing the resources and talents that God has bestowed on each one of us. 

     On October 14th, we will celebrate Consecration Sunday as the “Body of Christ” in worship, 

song and prayer. We will recommit our time, talents, treasures and caring for Creation, as we 

strive to expand God’s kingdom to include all of God’s children. 
 

TO GOD BE THE GLORY!! 

Peace. 

 

The Parish Visitor 
 

First Reformed Church of Fishkill 

1153 Main Street, Fishkill, NY  12524 
 

              October, 2018
 

 



 

 

 

WEEKLY GIVING  GUIDE 

Annual 

Income 

Monthly  

Income 

Weekly  

Income 

2% 4% 6% 8%  10% 15% 

12,000 1,000 231 5.00 9.00 14.00 18.00 23.00 35.00 

16,000 1,333 308 6.00 12.00 18.00 25.00 31.00 46.00 

20,000 1,667 385 8.00 15.00 23.00 31.00 39.00 58.00 

25,000 2,083 481 10.00 19.00 29.00 38.00 48.00 72.00 

30,000 2,500 577 12.00 23.00 35.00 46.00 58.00 87.00 

35,000 2,917 673 13.00 27.00 40.00 54.00 67.00 101.00 

40,000 3,333 769 15.00 31.00 46.00 62.00 77.00 115.00 

45,000 3,750 865 17.00 35.00 52.00 69.00 87.00 130.00 

50,000 4,167 962 19.00 38.00 58.00 77.00 96.00 144.00 

60,000 5,000 1,154 23.00 46.00 69.00 92.00 115.00 173.00 

75,000 6,250 1,442 29.00 58.00 78.00 115.00 144.00 216.00 

100,000 8,333 1,923 38.00 77. 00 115.00 154.00 192.00 288.00 

125,000 10,417 2,404 48.00 96.00 144.00 192.00 240.00 361.00 

150,000 12,500 2,885 58.00 115.00 173.00 231.00 289.00 433.00 

200,000 16,667 3,846 77.00 154.00 231.00 308.00 385.00 577.00 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

            $_______________   per: 

                  Week     Month       Year      Other    

                                (Circle one) 
 

 
 

 
 

           First Reformed Church      Name__________________________________ 

                  Fishkill, NY                             

 

                 I am interested in Auto Payment  ____ 

    
                 

DƛǾƛƴƎ /ŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ нлмф 
In response to our God's gracious covenant of everlasting love for God’s 

people, I gratefully submit my financial commitment for the year 2019.  

Dutifully serving the Lord through the support of this Church, the various 

ministries of our congregation and the fulfillment of my obligations as a 

steward of God’s creation." 

 

$_______________   per: 
 

 

     Week___   Month___  Year___  Other___    

                                       
 



               OUR CHURCH  TODAY  
 

OCTOBER CALENDAR  

     1   Coat Drive begins*     17 Pastor Search Committee*  6:30 pm 

     2 Worship and Music Committee  11 am      18 ñParish Visitorò articles due  
De Kerk Winkel Pricing/set-up  5 pm 

  Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 
     3 Bible Study  10 am 

Finance Committee   5 pm 

Pastor Search Committee*  6:30 pm    19 De Kerk Winkel Preparation  12 pm 

       4   Consistory Reports due 

  Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 
     20 

  

  De Kerk Winkel*  9 am – 3 pm 

  Clean-up   3 pm 

       5   Nominating Committee  1 pm      21   Worship  10 am 

  Sunday School  11 am 

  Girl Scout Tr. 10524  5 pm 
     7 Worship & Communion  10 am 

Girl Scout Tr. 10524  5 pm 

     8 Golf Outing*  9 am    23 Boy Scout Tr. 65*  7 pm 

     9 Boy Scout Tr. 65*  7 pm 

Consistory  7:15 pm 
   25 Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 

   10 Bible Study  10 am        27   Choir Rehearsal  10 am 

  Halloween Party*  5 – 8 pm    11 Choir Rehearsal  7 pm 

   14 Worship Consecration Sunday*   10 am 

Sunday School  10:15 am 

CROP Walk*  11:30 am 

     28   Worship  10 am 

  Sunday School  11 am 

  Reformation Service  3 pm 

   15   Education Committee  6:30 pm 

  Boy Scout Committee  7:30 pm 
  30   Boy Scout Tr. 65*  7 pm 

   31   Coat Drive ends* 

  Bible Study  10 am   16 Boy Scout Troop 65*  7 pm 

* Indicates article within newsletter 

 

Please submit articles for the November ñParish Visitorò to the Church Office by October 18th: 

office@fishkillreformed.org. Thank you. 

Church Calendar – Before scheduling a meeting or event at First Reformed Church, please contact Pat in 

the Church Office to check availability on the church calendar.   

Sunday Bulletin Announcements – Please submit your information to the church office no later than the 

preceding Wednesday to ensure inclusion in the following Sunday bulletin.  

Prayer Chain - To be added to the church prayer chain contact list or to request prayers for yourself or 

someone else, please contact Toni Houston at prayerchain@fishkillreformed.org. 

Worship service broadcasts - 7:00 pm, Sunday evenings on Cablevision Channel 21.  

Church website includes the Church newsletters, worship service links, church history and Facebook:   

www.fishkillreformed.org. 

    Sanctuary Flowers - to place flowers in the sanctuary this year, please sign up on the flower chart on 

the Fellowship Hall bulletin board or call the church office.  The cost is $40 a Sunday, payable to “Women 

of the Reformed Church” at the time they are placed.  

mailto:office@fishkillreformed.org
mailto:prayerchain@fishkillreformed.org
http://www.fishkillreformed.org/
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://images.clipartpanda.com/daisy-flower-clip-art-flowers_xochi_daisy-1969px.png&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartsheep.com/-of-a-group-six-colorful-push-pins-with-their-points-in-the-clipart/dT1hSFIwY0RvdkwyOW1abWxqWldOc2FYQmhjblF1WTI4dk1UQXlOQzkyWldOMGIzSXRZMnhwY0MxaGNuUXRiMll0WVMxbmNtOTFjQzF2WmkxemFYZ3RZMjlzYjNKbWRXd3RjSFZ6YUMxd2FXNXpMWGRwZEdndGRHaGxhWEl0Y0c5cGJuUnpMV2x1TFhSb1pTMWpaVzUwWlhJdFlua3RaR1Z5Ynkwek5qRXVhbkJufHc9MTAyNHxoPTEwNDR8dD1qcGVnfA/&h=2849&w=1969&tbnid=akpEQnGv5Iy6KM:&docid=apN-NHlSrJLAZM&ei=M7fcVcHKN4z6-AGssJrICw&tbm=isch&ved=0CFEQMygqMCpqFQoTCIGwz9PxxMcCFQw9PgodLJgGuQ


                                                                  
 

• Deacon Jim Butcher led devotions based on Matthew 7:1-5.  We often judge people based on 

preconceived notions or when we recognize our own shortfalls in them, but part of Christian life is 

remembering to reserve judgment for God. “Do not judge others lest ye be judged yourself.” 

• The search for an organist, new pastor and interim pastor continues. Pulpit supply for the upcoming 

weeks will be: Rev. Charles Stickley (10/14), Nick Miles (10/21, 11/4 and 11/11, and the four Sundays 

in December), Jay Wright (10/28), and Rev. Bob Geehan (1/13). 

• Special Offerings for Hurricane Florence Relief will be held on 9/23, 9/30 and 10/7. 

• The Food Pantry provided meals for 8,355 clients in August. 

• The following new CCS staff members have been approved: Marlene Leary (preschool), Sarah Doctrow 

(After school) and Allie Osborne (4 year old head teacher).  

• An independent review of the Church's finances was completed and everything was found to be in order. 

• Treasurer's August report:  Total YTD revenue - $151,006.55;        Total YTD expenses - $174,906.73. 

• Jeanne Devine will lead Children's Choir and work with Kate Valdivia until an interim pastor is hired. 

• Worldwide Communion Sunday will be 10/7. 

• DeKerk Winkel, chaired by Dorrie Hansen, will be on 10/20. 

• The next Consistory Meeting will be on 10/9 at 7:15. 
 
 

   If you need temporary transportation, a meal delivered, a visit or a phone call, please contact a deacon: 
 

     John Houston, Hopewell Jct.         Stan Saya, Wappingers Falls 

       John Cliffe, Wappingers Falls         Jim Butcher, Kingston 
 
 

 

If you would like to receive home communion or a pastoral care visit, please contact an elder: 

MaryAnn Fellin, Fishkill          Rich Lanni, Wappingers Falls, 896-6889 

        Jay Wright, Fishkill          Ruth Porter, Fishkill 

            Celeste Rudberg, Wappingers Falls 
 

. 

Deacons In the wake of Hurricane Florence, we cannot ignore the needs of our friends and neighbors. We will 

be collecting a special offering until October 7th to provide response and rebuilding assistance to those impacted 

by this horrible storm. Please let them know our love for them. 
 

Search for new Church Organist The search Committee is accepting applications and inquiries at 

FRCOrganSearch@gmail.com.  The committee members are Kate Valdivia, Roy Carruthers, Don Porter, Ruth  

Porter, and Rich Lanni.  They appreciate your prayers and any leads.  
 

Pastoral Search Committee The search process for RCA's new pastor is well underway and on schedule. The 

search committee met on 9/5 and 9/19. We are currently in the middle of our 'Self-Study', an-examination of 

who we are as a church and congregation.  That will help us determine the qualities we are seeking in our new 

Pastor.  You may receive a phone call or written questionnaire to ask for your input.  Your participation is 

greatly appreciated and essential to the process!  The search committee thanks you for your trust and faith as we 

move forward in the process of finding the next pastor for our church. Please keep us in your prayers. 
 

Consistory Nominations for 2019 

For hundreds of years God has faithfully called out members of this congregation to serve on the consistory. As 

God continues to faithfully call, we prayerfully ask you to consider who God is calling in our midst to serve on 

the 2019 consistory. 

In January, 2 elder and 3 deacon positions will need to be filled. Elders MaryAnn Fellin and Jay Wright, and    

Deacons John Houston and Stan Saya will be leaving after serving 3 years.  An additional deacon position will 

also be filled to complete the consistory. 

To put forth a name to the nominating committee, please first speak with the person, and then complete the 

form on the entryway table. Forms may be given to one of the names mentioned no later than October 30th. 

After reviewing all names the committee will present a slate to Consistory for approval, the names will be 

published in the bulletin, and the elections held at a December congregational meeting. 
 

Consistory Notes from September 

mailto:FRCOrganSearch@gmail.com


 

            
 

 

 
    

    Sunday Coffee hour is made possible by rotating the responsibility throughout the congregation, 

while each week Dorrie Hansen assists by setting up the coffee pots. Below is the list of monthly coffee 

hour hosts.  

First name on the list, the lead host, is responsible for calling the others and coordinating what each 

brings, including milk and juice. The hosts divide up the tasks; set up, refills, cleanup of kitchen and  

coffee pots, wiping down of all tables and countertops with the water/bleach solution. Please take home    

and wash the dirty dishtowels and potholders, and return them the following week.   

With our different abilities and limitations, let’s all help by busing our own tables, and helping out  

where we can.  

To have your name added to the rotation, or to address any concerns about serving please contact the 

scheduler, Karen Twohig. 

Not able to serve on your scheduled date? Please find a replacement, and inform the lead host and 

Church Office of the name of the replacement.  
 

If you plan to bring food to coffee hour for a special occasion please notify the lead host. 
 

Thanks to all for helping to provide a wonderful time and place for fun, food and fellowship! 

 
 
 

Coffee Hour Hosts and Hostesses  
 

    October                                                             November                                                       S                                                

         7 - Saya, Schwenker, Resling  4 - Covell, Price, Landanno 

14 - Gorba, Sanders, McLeod      11 - Lane, Chao, Raptopoulos 

21 - VanVoorhis, Utter, Valdivia, Sr.    18 - Thanksgiving Sunday 

     28 - Houston, S. Garcia, Faulkner                    25 - Lanni, Hughes, Buscemi and Sansone 

           

Readers & Greeters for October, 2018 

                   October  7      Greeters – Shunta Garcia, Chloe and Zoe Rissin 

                                           Reader   – Zoe and Chloe Rissin  

                  October 14      Greeters – Brenda Cliffe and Shunta Garcia 

            Reader  –  John Cliffe 

      October 21     Greeters – BJ and Rich Lanni 

       Reader  –  Rich Lanni 

            October 28     Greeters – Karon and Roger Perry 

        Reader  –  Toni Houston  

 

Coffee Hour  



 
Re-scheduled - FRC’s 14TH   Annual Golf Tournament, Monday, Oct. 8th.  Brochures/entry forms are 

available on Narthex table. 
 

CROP Walk ï October 14th - Speak with John Twohig, to walk or sponsor a walker. 

CROP Hunger Walks are community-wide events sponsored by Church World Service and organized by local 

congregations or groups to raise funds to end hunger at home and around the world.  CROP Hunger Walks help 

end hunger by raising funds to support local food programs and the international anti-hunger work of Church 

World Service.  Our own Fishkill Food Pantry has been a recipient of monies raised for the past few years. To 

learn more about CROP Walk, go to www.crophungerwalk.org.  
 

Stewardship 

     De Kerk Winkel –October 20th                                              
9 am to 3 pm., featuring fine art, jewelry, photography, crafts, collectibles, books, plants, breakfast lunch, 

snacks and baked goods.  The Boutique will showcase trendy new and vintage fashionable clothing and 

accessories.  Look for our Christmas corner, featuring gifts and decorations. We are looking for donations of 

pies, other baked goods and soups. Lots of help is needed for set-up, pricing, manning stations and clean up.   

Sign up in the Education Building soon. Speak to Dorrie Hanson or Manny Valdivia with questions. 
 

Activities Committee 

Spooktacular Halloween Party ð Saturday, October 27th, 5 – 8 pm.  Bring your costumed family and friends 

for an evening of food, fun and games for children and adults!  Bring a main course dish or a side.  We will 

provide Spooktacular Desserts and Devilish Drinks! Sign up in Education Bldg. or speak with Jean Winkler. 
  

Needed: Chairperson and committee members to organize November 18th Thanksgiving Dinner. 

Contact Jim Butcher to volunteer. 
 

Christian Education 
 

Wednesday Bible Study meets at 10 am, in the DuBois House parlor.  All are invited to join us in discussing 

Max Lucado’s Life Lessons from 1 and 2 Thessalonians. Speak to Ruth Porter (845 896-2617) with questions.  

Worship and Music    

First Annual Reformation Cantata - Sunday, October 28, 3pm.  Please join us for a beautiful cantata featuring 

music based on the Lord’s Prayer and voices from several different churches.  A short coffee reception will 

follow. If you are interested in singing with the special choir, join us for rehearsal Saturday, October 27 at 

10am.  Any questions, contact Kate Valdivia.  
 

Favorite Hymns - During the month of October we will be collecting your 3 favorite hymns. They don't have to 

be from our hymnals so let us know the ones that keep running through your heads. The compiled list will be 

given to our new pastor and organist when they arrive, to help them understand who we are as a congregation. 

Starting in November, we will sing some of them the last week of every month instead of an organ prelude. The 

form below will be included in your bulletins during October. 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- 
 

My 3 Favorite Hymns  

1.  

2.              

3.  
         Please place form in basket on Narthex table.  

 

http://www.cwsglobal.org/
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartbest.com/cliparts/4Tb/obA/4TbobALjc.png&imgrefurl=http://gallerygogopix.net/free%2Bturkey%2Bdinner%2Bclipart&h=392&w=500&tbnid=T6sJAmyxzpnlgM:&docid=ZBzEcqQhoXqkNM&ei=1_MoVrKJNMa2-AG9zpmIBw&tbm=isch&ved=0CFAQMygpMClqFQoTCPLQgZam1sgCFUYbPgodPWcGcQ


                        Counting Our Blessings    

 

                                                                                 
 

 
               
 

Additionally, our Memorial Garden, a lovely place for contemplation and solace, has been lovingly nurtured all 

summer long by a caring team of gardeners: Antje Landanno, Thea Schallenberg, John and Karen Twohig. 
 

 
 

FIRST REFORMED CHURCH IN MISSION  
 

 

Childrenôs Community Services     
 

On behalf of Children's Community Services, I want to thank you for all the generous donations listed on our 

"Wish List".  We are extremely grateful and want you to know that these items really help us in our day-to-day 

operations.   
 

CCS opened this year on Thursday, September 6 with the Before and After School Programs.  It was a day 

filled with memories of all sorts--seeing our friends again and experiencing yet another of the recent 

storms.  This one, however, made memories!!  Phones were affected, computers were down and alarms were 

ringing!  It was exciting, to say the least, but the children thought it was great fun!!  Thank goodness for our 

computer whizzes (church member Gordon Flayter and Board member Walter Sassano)!!!  Currently things 

seem to be working well and again, a big thank you to those miracle workers!! 
 

Our preschool, DeKinder School, began on Wednesday, September 12.  Such fun to see old and new friends and 

hear the joyful voices of excited children.  The classrooms are filled with activity, music and laughter...we love 

it!!! 
 

Parents & Tots program began on Wednesday, September 26th.  There are still a few openings for anyone with 

a two year old looking to spend a fun, crafty growing experience.  For any questions, please call us at  

845-896-9876.   
 

A fundraiser, Crafty Mama & Me, will be held on 10/9 and there will be a garage sale at a parent's home on 

11/10 to benefit CCS. 
 

Until next time, watch out for dropping acorns from the oak tree on our playground--they're abundant! 
 

Heather Hansen, Director   
 

Learn more on Facebook at  https://www.facebook.com/childrenscommunityservices.org/index 

As we (and all who visit or pass by) 

continue to enjoy our beautiful 

flowers and landscaping, we must 

give a HUGE THANK YOU to the 

dedicated team of landscapers who 

have watered, trimmed and weeded 

over the last 5 months: Bonnie & 

Victor Chao, Al & Linda Gillert, Pat 

& Jerry Gullick, Sally LeDioyt, 

Karen MacLeod, David (Doc) Ouart, 

Don & Ruth Porter, Marrijane 

Raptopoulos and Lola Saya.  Thank 

you all for volunteering and rotating 

turns, especially during a very hot 

summer! 

Lance Valdivia 

 

Mance Valdivia 

Harry Guzi  New Garden Team Members 
 

https://www.facebook.com/childrenscommunityservices.org/index
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clker.com/cliparts/c/4/e/6/11971626501388475209PeterM_Flower.svg.hi.png&imgrefurl=http://kimkardashiani.blogspot.com/2011/06/free-floral-clip-art.html&h=597&w=438&tbnid=AfCbj3nk_qMcOM:&docid=tPpux26Q-cpMZM&ei=MzyxVceBDoXx-AHrjYmQCg&tbm=isch&ved=0CEcQMyhEMEQ4ZGoVChMIh-fSpvrxxgIVhTg-Ch3rRgKi


 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

It may seem early to start thinking about Thanksgiving, however planning for the Fishkill Food Pantry’s 2018 

“Project Turkey” began in August.  Last year we provided complete holiday meals for 214 families, and we 

plan to provide for at least the same number of families this year. We are stocking up on frozen turkeys, 

stuffing, cranberries and gravy.  Fresh produce and desserts will be purchased closer to the actual distribution 

date -  sometime in October - to accommodate all our families.  
 

Last month, I mentioned the Key Foods Drive - our first food drive in Beacon, hosted by the St. Mary’s 

confirmation candidates. One of the participating students, Sarah Morgan, decided that she wanted to do more, 

so she organized and held a food drive for personal care items at the East Fishkill Soccer fields, collecting 25 

bags of much needed personal care items from our local John Jay athletes. 
 

 

                      
       Sarah Morgan                The results of her food drive  

 

In August, the Nazarene church of Fishkill donated 25 backpacks filled with needed school supplies, and the 

First Reformed Church of Fishkill’s annual food drive for the pantry yielded 74 bags of food.  
 
 

 

item for the pantry, our volunteers will be receiving the           

food  donations at the entrance.                                                  Bill Tovar,   Bob LaColla,  Kevin Smith, Don Porter  

 
 

 

Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/FishkillFoodPantry 

Fishkill Food Pantry  
1153 Main St., Fishkill, NY 12524       Phone 845 896-4546      Hours: M – F, 9 – 12 

We were recently invited to take part in Fishkill ShopRite’s 

“Help Bag Hunger”  event to raise awareness of the hunger 

issue in Dutchess County. Three Fishkill Food Pantry 

volunteers, along with Fishkill Town Supervisor Bob 

LaColla donned aprons and bagged customers’ groceries 

with patience and a lot of good humor. 

The Town of Fishkill will be holding the annual Fall 

Festival at Geering Park on 10/13/18, 12pm-3pm, children 

are encouraged to come in costume, , the event is free but 

everyone is encouraged to bring a non-perishable food 

https://www.facebook.com/FishkillFoodPantry


      

 

  September has started out, as it always does, with a bang.  Our Popcorn Fund Raising activities are off 

to a good start.  We held our Popcorn Blitz 

and a Show and Sell at the 84 Diner on the 

first weekend of September.  Both events 

were very successful and a photo from the 84 

Diner Show and Sell is attached below.  We 

have several other Show and Sell events lined 

up for most weekends throughout September 

and October.  Look for our scouts at Sam’s 

Club, ACME in Hopewell Jct., Shop Rite in 

Fishkill and the Red Line Diner.  The scouts 

will also be going door to door in their 

neighborhoods.  Popcorn sales account for 

nearly half the funding for the troop activities 

throughout the coming school year. 

   

  There will be two camping weekends in October.  

The first weekend will be a training weekend for the new scout leaders.  We will spend the weekend learning 

some leadership skills and going over roles and responsibilities for each of the new scout leaders in the troop.  It 

should be a fun weekend.  The second camping weekend will be the Hudson Valley Council’s annual Haunted 

Harvest Festival.  Although the activities for this event are primarily for the Cub Scouts in the region, our troop 

has helped the Council with this event for many years and always enjoys the time spent with the younger scouts.  

This year our troop will be working a Shrek themed station at Camp Bullowa in Rockland County.  Many of the 

adult leaders and scouts will be dressing up as characters from the 

If you would like more information regarding scouting opportunities, activities, or service projects, please refer 

to our websites at www.troop65fishkill.scoutlander.com or www.crew65fishkill.scoutlander.com or by 

contacting Frank Giusto, Scoutmaster & Venture Crew Adviser, at (845) 453-5706.  
 

Thank you for all your support. 
  

  If you would like more information regarding scouting opportunities, activities, or service projects, please refer to our website at 

http://tmweb.troopmaster.com/Website/Home (select New York State, Unit 65 & Fishkill) or by contacting Frank Giusto, 

Scoutmaster & Venture Crew Adviser, at (845) 453-5706.  
 

Chartered Organization:  First Reformed Church -1153 Main Street Fishkill, New York 12524  Meetings:  Tuesdays 7:00-8:30 pm  

 

Our Church Sponsored RCA Missionaries 
 

Josh Bode, Pastor of the Protestant Church in Oman (PCO), which was founded by the RCA and has been 

charged with the stewardship of all Protestant Christianity in the country, comprising more than 50 Protestant 

congregations. Josh has been called to be the RCA shepherd to this diverse and international body of believers in 

Muscat, Oman, as they seek to build bridges and love their Muslim neighbors. 
 

Grace Covenant Ministries  is committed to holistic community development and healing in the Kentucky 

Appalachians, an area suffering some of the deepest poverty in the U.S. 
 

Jeremy and Susan Beebout - Jeremy is an agronomist working with agricultural development efforts and Susan 

is a doctor developing the church's health ministries in Niger, Africa, one of the poorest countries in the world.  

 

See the Missions bulletin board in Fellowship Hall for latest updates and newsletters. 
 

 Boy Scout Troop and Venture Crew 

65 
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